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1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1.1 To seek Committee approval for the implementation of a Traffic Regulation Order to 
introduce one-way traffic in Haldane Avenue Service Road. 

2 RECOMMENDATION 

2.1 It is recommended that Committee approve the preparation of the necessary Traffic 
Regulation Order to make the Service Road at the shops in Haldane Avenue 
one-way in a northerly direction. 

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

3.1 The cost of providing the necessary illuminated signing is estimated at £2,000 and 
will be met from the Better Neighbourhood Services Fund. 

4 LOCAL AGENDA 21 IMPLICATIONS 

4.1 The introduction of these measures will provide a safer environment. 

5 EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES IMPLICATIONS 

5.1 There are no equal opportunities implications. 

6 BACKGROUND 

6.1 At present, the service road at the shops in Haldane Avenue is controlled by advisory 
IN and OUT signs.  These are not proving to be effective in this narrow road and 
vehicular conflict situations are arising. 

6.2 The existing signs are unenforceable and the Police have asked that the road be 
made officially one-way so that it can be enforced. 

6.3 It is proposed to make the road one-way northwards as depicted on the attached 
plan. 
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7 CONSULTATIONS 

7.1 The Chief Executive, Depute Chief Executive (Support Services), Depute Chief 
Executive (Finance) and Assistant Chief Executive (Community Planning) have been 
consulted and are in agreement with the contents of this report. 
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